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 BASAGRAN(R) 

LIQUID HERBICIDE MANUFACTURING CONCENTRATE 

FOR USE IN MANUFACTURING, FORMULATING OR REPACKAGING 

GUARANTEE:  Bentazon - 600 g/L (present as sodium salt) 

REGISTRATION NO.:  20899  PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT 

CAUTION                 POISON 

READ THE ENTIRE LABEL BEFORE USING. 

Net Contents: 
200 L and bulk 

BASF Canada Inc. 
345 Carlingview Drive 

Toronto, Ontario 
M9W 6N9 

(416) 675-3611 

Manufactured by: 
BASF AG

D-6700 Ludwigshafen 
Federal Republic of Germany 

Basagran(R) is a registered trademark of BASF AG 

General Information

BASAGRAN is a liquid herbicide registered for selective
postemergence control of many broadleaf weeds and yellow nutsedge
in soybeans, dry and snap common beans, peas, lima beans,
fababeans, field, corn (grain, silage, sweet and seed), flax,
peanuts and yellow nutsedge in turf (sod farms and golf courses
only), seedling - alfalfa, - red clover, - alsike clover, -
saintoin, - bromegrass, - creeping red fescue, - meadow foxtail,
- orchardgrass, - timothy and crested wheatgrass.  Consult the
labels of the end-use product for specific information on
respective registered use directions and precautions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

To be used only in the manufacture of a herbicide which is
registered under the Pest Control Products Act.  Read the
Technical Bulletin for formulation details.

LIMITATIONS:

Do not apply directly as is to crops.



PRECAUTIONS:

Keep out of the reach of unauthorized personnel.

Harmful if swallowed.

Do not inhale vapours.

May cause eye or skin irritation.  Avoid contact with eyes, skin
and clothing.

Wash well after handling and before eating, drinking and/or
smoking.  Wash contaminated clothing with soap and hot water
before re-use.  Do not wear contaminated shoes.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS:

IF SWALLOWED: Induce vomiting.  Get medical attention
immediately.  If patient is unconscious, give air.

IF INHALED: Remove person to fresh air and consult a physician
immediately. 

IN CASE OF
EYE CONTACT: Flush eyes immediately with clean water for at

least fifteen minutes and consult a physician.

IN CASE OF
SKIN CONTACT: Wash with plenty of soap and water.  Consult a

physician if irritation develops.

STORAGE:

Keep in original container during storage.

Store product in cool, dry, well ventilated place away from seed,
fertilizer or other pesticides.

Keep away from fire or open flame, or other sources of heat.

Keep free of moisture in tightly sealed container.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:

For spills, wear appropriate safety equipment.  Absorb spilled
product with inert substance such as sawdust or sand.  Wash spill
area with a detergent solution.

Do not contaminate irrigation water, lakes, streams or ponds by
cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.

If involved in fire, use water, fog, foam CO(2) or a dry chemical
extinguishing media.  Noxious fumes may be produced under fire
conditions; wear self-contained breathing apparatus.  Prevent



water used in fire fighting from entering public water supplies.

Canadian formulators of this technical should dispose of unwanted
active and containers in accordance with municipal or provincial
regulations.  For additional details and cleanup of spills,
contact the regional office of Conservation and Protection,
Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the PEST
CONTROL PRODUCT ACT to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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